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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

May 15, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Selectmen Mrs. Paight and Ms. Pitt.  Also present were Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant and Mr. Bill Heyman.  
APPOINTMENTS:
6:30 P.M. - Bill Heyman

Mr. Heyman requested a numerical address for a property he will be renting in Marlborough.  Currently that building has one numerical address and Mr. Heyman wanted to make sure his business could be conveniently located by customers and delivery companies.  Mrs. Harris will set up a meeting with herself, Mr. Heyman, and Mr. Russell, who designates numerical addresses to all properties in Marlborough, to determine the best way to accommodate Mr. Heyman’s request.  Mr. Heyman left at 7:00 P.M.

The Selectmen reviewed a request from Peter Switzer, with the Recreation Committee, concerning signage for the Town Pavilion and alcohol use requirements.  Mr. Switzer has entered a reservation request and calendar to the Town website for the use of  baseball and soccer fields and the pavilion.  Currently alcohol can be used at the pavilion with a paid uniform police officer on hand at the user’s expense along with proof of liability insurance.  The Town is looking into making the pavilion a smoke-free environment.  
The Selectmen reviewed New Hampshire Employment Security requests.
The Selectmen reviewed RSA 155-e, Local Regulation Excavations, in reference to a quarry excavation inquiry.

The Selectmen discussed the need of replacing the roof on Pump House 1.  Mr. Emberley is getting bids for the job and will relay them to the Selectmen.
The Selectmen discussed information provided to them by Bob Hayden with Standard Power concerning net metering.  The Selectmen will ask Mr. Hayden to come talk with them about the agreements he has presented them with.  

Ms. Booth discussed a meeting she had with Laurel Boivin from Eversource.  Ms. Boivin presented information on tree cutting around transmission lines within the Town that would be taking place this summer.  Ms. Boivin also presented information on LED street lamps for the Town.  Ms. Booth will set up a meeting with the Selectmen and Ms. Boivin to discuss the possibility of going to LED in the future.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed Building Permits for Map 16 Lot 033 and Map 05 Lot 153.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 5/8/2017 Selectmen’s meeting as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.
Mrs. Harris moved and Ms. Pitt seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Registers in the amounts of $140,220.55, $9,595.46, and $2,610.63. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,570.78; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $938.22, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,807.41. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Ms. Pitt moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:37 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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